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December1, 2004

Ms. DorothyM. Gunn,Clerk
Illinois Pollution ControlBoard
JamesR. ThompsonCenter
100 WestRandolphStreet
Suite11-5000
Chicago,1L60601

RE: DocketNo. R-04-021
Revisionsto RadiumWaterQuality Standards

DearMs Gunn

I appreciatetheopportunityto providecommentsto theIllinois Pollution ControlBoard
~thjs iinpditthitisstietb~ut’cöni~athity~.theViI1d~eofManhattanpresentpopulation

is a communityof5,000residentslocated~n.SquthernWill. County. TheVillage is
currentlyexpenencinga largeinflux ofnewdevelopmentwhichprojectsthepopulation
to grow to over30,000within thenext,five to tenyears Thepublic watersupplyat this
timehastwo deepwells andtwo shallowwellswith aannualdaily pumpageof30,000
gallons. Thepurposeddevelopmentswithin theVillage haveadditionalwells and
treatmentto be installedto supporttheincreaseofdemandto thewatersystem.

Thecurrentwastewaterplant dischargesintoManhattanCreekandhasbeendomgso
sincethe 1960’s Manhattanhasalsobeenpraisedby environmentalgroupsfor its efforts
in therestorationofManhattanCreek,asnotedin arecentissueoftheStarNewspaperby
theChiefExecutiveOfficerofTheConservationFoundation,“Here’s this little townof
Manhattan,andtheyhavethebeststreamprotectionordinance.” TheVillage of
Manhattanhasworkedwith conservationgroupson establishingeffluentlimits pertaining
to orthophosphatethat therewill beno increaseto theannualaverageafterthepresent
expansionatthecurrentwastewaterplant. TheVillage hasalsoproposedto adhereto
theselimits at any futurewastewaterplantswithin theVillage

TheVillage ofManhattansupportstheEPAproposalto allow thecurrentpractice
di~ehä~ging~radiümefflü~iit.TheVillage is âlwa~’sopen‘to cornthuiiicatewith theEPA
orany groupconcernedwith environmentalissues.TheEPA,watersupply,and
wastewãterplanthhaveworkedwith EPAregulationsandhavealwaysbeenbasedon



scienceandnotby a company’sinterestin fmancialgains. TheVillage ofManhattan
supportstheEPAproposalto allow thecurrentpracticedischargingradiumeffluent.
Radiumis alreadybeingdischargedto Illinois streamsformanyyearswith noeffectto
plantandwildlife. TheEPAproposalof ano increaseofradiumwould resultin
establishinga numericalstandardto radiumeffluents. TheEPAproposalhasbeen
libeledin somerecentnewsarticlesthatestablishingthenumericalstandardwould
actuallyincreasetheamountofradiumdischargefrom wastewaterplants. This
numericalstandardwould respondto Illinois residentsthattherewould be additional
pollution. Theradiuminfluent, effluentandthehandlingofbiosolidshasnot
demonstratedto beanyrisk to workersatwastewaterplants. TheVillage ofManhattanis
facedwith thecostof implementingthenewdrinkingwaterstandardsandwastewater
standardswhich havebeenestablishedovertheyearsofstudyingthe scienceofwaterand
wastewater.Theestablishmentof standardsthateliminateradiumin effluentdischarges
would increasecOstoftreatmentdramatiôallywithout additionalpositiveimpactto the
environment. -

TheVillage ofManhattanwould againlike to thankyou for allowing theVillage to
commenton this very importantissue. I believethatwehavemadesomesoundand
strongpointsandlookingforwardto thedecision.

Sincerely,

• JamesM. Doyle William L. Liszka
Village President SuperintendentofStreetsandUtilities
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